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	1.0

	King George V Bridge - Damaged Fence
The Clerk has followed up his initial enquiry by sending NLC Highways photographs of the damaged concrete post-and-rail fence between King George V bridge and the bus shelter.


	2.0


	Althorpe Railway Station – Disabled Access
The Clerk visited the station and then wrote to Network Rail for guidance as to how a wheelchair user crosses the tracks. Network rail has confirmed that the only way to cross the tracks is via the footbridge. 



	3.0
	Keadby Garage - Car Parking
The Clerk has spoken with the owner of Keadby garage about customers’ cars being parked on both sides of the road and also about the badly-damaged car on the road in front of the garage.

The garage owner confirmed that he only parks cars on one side of the road and that the badly-damaged car belongs to a resident and is not waiting for a garage repair. This vehicle has now been removed.


	4.0
	Works at Entrance to Keadby Village
The Clerk noticed that the area of over-grown land at the entrance to Keadby village had been cleared. Upon investigation, the Clerk was informed that a developer hopes to build two bungalows on this site. The Clerk checked the NLC Planning website and a planning application has not been submitted.

The Clerk was further advised that the clearing works had impacted the railway embankment, and the developer had been informed by the Railway Police to cease all works.

The Clerk then shared the above information with Ward Councillors Reed and Bint. 


	5.0
	Millennium Green - Young Children’s Play area
Cllr Reed and the Clerk met to discuss the requirement to relocate certain items and purchase additional items of play equipment.


	6.0
	Church Lane Althorpe - Repairs
Message from Highways: “There is a planned scheme to re-kerb and resurface the footway in a bituminous bound macadam with an area around the tree to be formed to better-protect root growth and offer a planting opportunity for bulbs etc.”


	7.0
	Haxey Parish Council

The Clerk has written to the Clerk of Haxey Parish Council informing her of the Parish Council’s decision not to support the proposal for a Judicial Review of the Community Governance Review
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